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 Director of Planning and Urban Development
Director of Planning and Urban Development 

Penny St. Louis Littell
July 27, 2010
RICE GEOFFREY I

658 CONGRESS ST 1ST FLOOR

PORTLAND, ME  04101

CBL: 048  E019001







Located at 549 CUMBERLAND AVE


           Certified Mail: 70090820000141891402
Dear Mr. Rice,

On July 27, 2010 an evaluation of 549 Cumberland Ave. revealed that building and plumbing work was being conducted without benefit of a valid building permit as required by § 105.1 of the 2003 International Building Code of the City of Portland. Furthermore, our records indicate the issuance of previous Stop Work Orders for un-permitted work on various properties owned by your company within the City of Portland.   
105.1 Required. Any owner or authorized agent who intends to construct, enlarge, alter, repair, move, demolish, or change the occupancy of a building or structure, or to erect, install enlarge, alter repair, remove, convert or replace any electrical, gas, mechanical or plumbing system, the installation of which is regulated by this code, or to cause any such work to be done, shall first make application to the building official and obtain the required permits. 

To avoid confusion and further enforcement action, questions, and or clarification for exemption(s) from permit requirements can be directed by calling 207.874.8703.    

Appropriate permitting has not been issued for the property listed above; therefore all construction activity at that property must stop immediately. This is a Stop Work Order pursuant to § 114. of the 2003 International Building Code of the City of Portland. You may resume construction activity only after an assessed fee(s) of $350.00 are paid accompanied with the issuance of the appropriate building permit and the subsequent lifting of this order. 

Failure to comply within seven (7) days of receipt of this notice, will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in § 1-15 of the Code and in Title 30-A of M.R.S.A. § 4452. This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to § 112 of the City of Portland Building Code.

Mr. Rice, the building violations noted were similar to previous notices sent to you as a property Owner/ Manager. We trust that your cooperation will be evident in you meeting the above requires outlined in this letter.  
Sincerely,

Jon Rioux,

Code Enforcement Officer

CC: Penny St. Louis Littell, Dir. of Planning and Urban Development, & Keith Gautreau, Captain/ Fire Prevention Officer
                                 Room 315 - 389 Congress Street- Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8715 - Fax: 8748716 - TTY: 874-8936         


